PALATIN
TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

PALATIN 4-C CEDAR BROOK DRIVE

TECHNOLOGIES

CEDAR BROOK CORPORATE CENTER

CRANBURY, NJ 08512

TEL: 609-495-2200
FAX: 609-495-2201

May 30, 2008

US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington DC 20555-0001

Subject: Inspection 03034418/2008001, Materials License No. 29-30383-01

Dear Sir:

This is in response to the Notice of Violation from Inspection 03034418/2008001. The
inspection conducted on March 5, 2008 by Mr. Dennis Lawyer identified that the annual review
of our radiation protection program content and implementation was due on December 13, 2007
and had not been done as of the date of the inspection.

In the past, we have conducted regular annual audits and are well aware of the requirement.
However, in September 2007, our company experienced a significant layoff that included our
Radiation Safety Officer (RSO). In the process of appointing a new RSO the implementation of
scheduling the annual audit was delayed. However, an audit was conducted by Wesley R. Van
Pelt Associates, Inc. on March 12, 2008 and March 20, 2008 and as in the past the audit was
useful in our securing full compliance with regulations. The written audit report dated March 26,
2008 has been received by management. To prevent future problems with scheduling these
annual audits, the next audit has been scheduled with Wesley R. Van Pelt Associates, Inc. for
December 2008.

We believe the above fully addresses the violation listed in the Notice of Violation. Please feel
free to contact me or Marie Makhlina (RSO) if you have any questions.

Sincerely, .

A7

Stephen T. Wills
Chief Financial Officer, EVP-Operations

cc:
Regional Administrator, Region 1, King of Prussia, PA
Director, Office of Enforcement, US NRC, Washington DC
Marie Makhlina, Radiation Safety Officer, Palatin Technologies



